MINUTES OF THE STUDY SESSION
OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHINO VALLEY

TUESDAY, JUNE 18, 2019
6:00 P.M.

The Town Council of the Town of Chino Valley met for a Study Session in the Chino Valley Council
Chambers, located at 202 N. State Route 89, Chino Valley, Arizona, on Tuesday, June 18, 2019.

Present: Mayor Darryl Croft; Vice-Mayor Jack Miller; Councilmember Mike Best; Councilmember Cloyce
Kelly; Councilmember Corey Mendoza; Councilmember Lon Turner

Absent: Councilmember Annie Perkins

Staff Finance Director Joe Duffy; Public Works Director/Town Engineer Frank Marbury; Development

Present: Services Director Joshua Cook; Planner Alex Lerma; Economic Development Project Manager
Maggie Tidaback; Administrative Technician Kathy Frohock (videographer); Deputy Town Clerk
Vickie Nipper (recorder)

1) CALL TO ORDER; ROLL CALL

Mayor Croft called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

2) Review and discussion regarding draft text amending the Town of Chino Valley Unified
Development Ordinance, by amending Section 3, by adding Subsection 3.19: BP (Business Park)
zoning district. (Alex Lerma, Planner)

Planner Lerma presented on this item:

e Scope of New District: The Business Park Zoning District could be used in areas outside
Old Home Manor (OHM) but would have to be approved by the Council.

e Development Standards.: The proposed development standards that set the Business Park
Zone apart from other zones and would decrease the impact on surrounding neighborhoods
included: property to be at least 20-acres in size; 50-foot setbacks from all perimeter
property lines; maximum building heights not to exceed 35 feet without a conditional use
permit; required fencing and chain-link fence not permitted; and additional landscaping
requirements from UDO Section 4.26.

o Noise Level Standards: Staff gave an overview of the proposed noise level standards that
had been removed at the request of the Town Attorney. The Town Code already had a
provision that commercial and industrial uses were exempt from the noise ordinance. If the
district was approved, staff wanted to bring back the noise standards once the Town Code
was modified.

e Version Options: After Staff drafted the text amendment, the Steering Committee and
Planning and Zoning Commission (“Commission”) reviewed it. The Commission requested
that outdoor uses for animal clinics, hospitals, and kennels become conditional uses instead
of prohibited uses. Staff then presented both Staff and Commission versions to Council.
Council preferred the Staff version but had concerns with permitted uses.

e Similar Zoning Districts in Arizona: Staff researched the goals and purposes of similar
zones from other municipalities. The City of Maricopa had a similar situation as the Town
and had the same goals. Their three main uses were office buildings, flex manufacturing,
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